Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, February 21, 1994
Meeting called to order at 7 PM.

Present: Phil Dwight, Chairman, Dave Boule', Tom Davis and Betty
Shaw, Secretary.

Tom moved to accept the minutes of February 7th as written.
Second, Dave. All in favor. S$So moved.

A letter will be sent to a property owner relative to two
dwellings on one property. Property under CUV is large enough
for subdivision to bring intc compliance.

Selectmen reviewed the proposed budget. Police dispatch is up
$2,000 over proposed budget figure. The highway budget is a
concern as the costs have gone over the proposed budget amounts.
Selectmen will meet with the road agent on the 7th and make a
decision if they will revise the budget at town meeting.

The selectmen will not be meeting on the 28th.

7:20 Phil requested executive session to discuss legal
settlements. All approved. No information from executive
session when the meeting reconvened at 7:35.

Pat Maynard gave the selectmen a report on the use of the gym.

It wili be filed in the Parks and Recreation file. From 15 to 25
people use the gym on Thursday, 35 to 40 on Friday and 50 or more
on Saturday. The center will be open one afternoon a week for
the lower grades.

Brenda and Dot Penny were in favor of having Jan Wilson help Pat
out by sharing hours with her. Pat does the scheduling of the
gym and Jan will assist and do the scheduling of the fields. Tom
moved to approve hiring Jan subject to background check. Second
Dave. All in favor. So moved.

Pat Maynard was concerned over not being able to discuss the
position with the selectmen and Pat Beers, but Pat Beers had to
cancel out for this evening and it was best to get the assistance
now.

Pat also talked of the lack of cooperation from the janitor at

the gym. When asked to have the floor cleaned once in nine
months, the job was put off. It is also difficult to get the
needed paper supplies for the bathrooms. Selectmen discussed the

main concerns and authorized Pat to speak to Keith Burke. Phil
will also speak to him and see if they can come to an agreement
as to who and when jobs will be done. If the school is willing
to loan the town their long ladder, selectmen will hire someone
once every four months %o replace ceiling tiles etc.

Pat was also told when a parent can't be reached and she has an
injured child in her care she can call the rescue squad. Pat had
been told their was a charge for this service which was
incorrect.



Bob Flanders, Town Moderator, stopped in to acguire a list of
petitioners who signed for warrant articles which are not legal.
He will contact them to explain the articles are not enforceable.

Meeting adjourned at 8:30 ems



